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F.A & Durham County F.A Charter Standard League
MINUTES OF MEETING 27 March 2013

Held at Elm Tree Social Club

Present :  
P Livingstone (Vice Chairman) , K Steele, G Hewitson, D Overton, L Golightly, J Lambert,  H Oliver, K D Clark (Secretary)

Apologies :  P Mack  (Chairman ),  A Close, J K Johnson, Jean Johnson, 
In the absence of the Chairman the Vice Chairman opened the meeting at 7-20 and welcomed all to the meeting.  He advised that the first part of the meeting would be conducted by Andy Brown of Durham County Football Association Development team who was going to present a workshop on Members Services as a number needed this to complete their Health Check for the Charter Standard.  

Andy Brown also mentioned that he had organised a short Coaching workshop for one night on 15 May 2013 at Stockton Football Club commencing at 6 pm.  This is entitled Working with Teams and will be split into two parts from 6 to 7-30 will be indoors and from 7-30 to 9 will be outdoors.  

Andy also took questions from the floor and when finished the Vice Chairman and Secretary thanked Andy for coming to the league meeting. 

Following on the League Secretary advised members that the minutes of the previous meeting February 2013 had been posted on the League website; they were agreed by the meeting and signed by the Vice Chairman.

Secretaries Report & Correspondence   

Secretaries Report – Matters Arising
Night Games – I did state last month that they would be split Tuesday (Div One) and Thursday (Div Two) because this was not convenient for some teams I have had to adjust fixtures accordingly.  If a night is not suitable and can be changed then we will look at this otherwise the fixtures are as laid down.

Charter Standard 

Andy Brown presented the Members Services Workshop
Correspondence

Durham County Football Association & North Riding County Football Association Suspension Lists

Secretaries Report
The fixtures have been a nightmare to complete, many of you may have noticed that they have changed (several times) over the past weeks.  This is down to teams games being postponed, request from a ground to amend fixtures, this has proved to be difficult.  I still have to fit in a quarter final tie for the Ian Gorman Memorial Trophy and also arrange the semi-finals for the Ian Gorman Memorial Trophy and John Jackson Memorial Trophy that will no doubt mean some fixtures will have to be changed.

The semi finals all being well for the John Jackson Memorial Trophy will be played 28 April 2013 with the final at Billingham Town on Sunday 12 May 2013. 

Not sure of date for the Ian Gorman Memorial Trophy semi-finals, looking at the 5 May for these and looking to play the final on 19 May 2013, ground to be arranged

Whilst on about cup games there are two Ian Gorman Memorial Trophy games scheduled for this weekend, George & Dragon (Yarm) v Thornaby Cricket Club and Norton George & Dragon v South Bank, if home pitch is not available then the game should be switched to the away teams ground (if possible) if this is not possible then you need to contact League Secretary before calling game off.  If the game is not played Sunday it will be re-arranged to Thursday 4 April with a 6 pm kick off, no extra time, straight to penalties.  These games need to be completed as holding everything up.

Insurance invoices for some teams in envelopes tonight, some team have outstanding payments can these be brought up to date.

There are also a number of fines outstanding from certain teams, these need bringing up to date otherwise further action will be taken, there are also a fair number of fines due tomorrow.

The League Presentation Night will be held on Friday 14 June 2013 here in the Elm Tree Social Club and once again will be a Charity Night, format to be decided, more next month.

Also the Management Committee are looking to introduce a new trophy which will be in memory of Alex Westwood who worked non-stop for Hardwick Social Club and was a big supporter of the League.  This will take the format of the League winners against the Premier Division champions and will be played as a curtain raiser at the beginning of the season.  That said however for the first year the Management Committee have decided that it will be played at the end of this season between Hardwick Social Club and a league representative team, any money raised from this will go to charity and for the first event will be going to the choice of the Westwood family and Hardwick Social Club. 

Also this is a reminder re next season that if you are not going to be continuing then you need to advise the League Secretary in writing before the 31 March 2013, otherwise you will be liable for any expenses eg affiliation fees that the league will be paying on your behalf in April.

Also the last day for signing players and transferring players is the 31 March 2013, any team that finishes fixtures will not be allowed to transfer a player to another team after they have finished their fixtures. 

Date of the next League Meeting is Wednesday 24 April 2013
Once again I will put these notes on the website so you can check out anything you have missed or to use as a reminder.

Handbook changes:  

None this month
Team of the Month Award:

February’s winner: Billingham Cowpen Club division one, although only a few games were played but Billingham Cowpen Club had shown a marked improvement at the bottom of division one with two wins and no penalty points.
Cup Draws – All completed previously

Referees: 
It is pleasing to report that four of our referees gained promotion during this season, Matthew East from level 6 to 5 and Lewis Game, Oliver Aithwaite and Thomas Bainbridge all promoted from level 7 to 6, the league has sent its congratulations to them all.
The Roll call was taken and three Teams were missing – St Marys College, Thornaby Sports & Leisure & Thornaby Aerodrome Club 
Any Other Business:  

There being no further business the Chairman reminded members that the clocks go forward at the weekend and a reminder of the date of the next meeting and he closed the meeting at 20-15.

Signed: ...............................................................
Date:     27 April 2013
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